
	

	

Moretown	Planning	Commission	
Moretown	Town	Office	
6:30	pm,	July	16,	2019	

	
Present:	Jonathan	Siegel	Chair,	John	Schmeltzer,	Deborah	Carroll,	Karen	Horn	
Guest:	Duane	Pierson	for	20	minutes	
	
Jonathan	called	the	meeting	to	order	at	6:40.	
	
The	planning	commission	discussed	the	LMHP,	and	made	final	tweaks.	Members	
asked	Duane	Pierson,	who	was	principal	at	the	exceptional	Moretown	Elementary	
School	when	Tropical	Storm	Irene	hit,	if	the	school	ever	purchased	a	generator	for	
the	school	as	had	been	planned.	He	told	the	commission	that	after	the	school	itself	
flooded	and	people	there	had	to	move	uphill,	the	purchase	of	a	generator	was	re-
assessed.	The	purchase	was	not	made.	
	
Jonathan	said	he	surveyed	damage	on	July	6	during	storm	to	assess	vulnerable	areas	
of	Moretown’s	road	network.	
	
John	made	a	motion	to	accept	the	plan	as	amended	and	present	it	to	the	selectboard.	
Deb	seconded	the	motion,	which	was	unanimously	approved.	
	
Karen	proposed	a	concept	for	a	municipal	planning	grant.	The	Towns	of	Fayston	and	
Waisfield	procured	a	grant	for	a	natural	resources	inventory	of	the	town	in	2006.	
The	commission	decided	to	continue	discussion	of	such	an	application	including	
what	might	be	the	up	and	downsides	of	an	inventory.	
	
Deb	made	a	motion	to	approve	minutes	of	June	4.	John	seconded	the	motion,	which	
was	unanimously	approved.	There	are	no	official	minutes	of	the	June	18	meeting	as	
there	was	not	a	quorum	present	and	no	action	was	taken.	
	
John	made	a	motion	to	adjourn	at	8:00.	Karen	seconded	the	motion.	
	
Respectfully	Submitted,	
	
Karen	Horn	July	19,	2019	


